CONFIDENTIAL

Foreign and Commonwealth Office

London SWI1A 2AH

30 January 1989

2w
A

:;{JL\’

Mr Gorbachev's visit: The Queen

The Soviet Ambassador told the head of our Soviet
Department "on a strictly informal basis" on Friday that
Mr Gorbachev now definitely intended during his visit to
invite The Queen to visit the Soviet Union.

May I leave it to you to let Bill Heseltine know of
this?

The Prime Minister has already decided how this might
best be handled in briefing the press after the visit.

dﬁv\n Yy,

™~
\

L decond o

(J S wall)
Private Secretary

C D Powell Esq
10 Downing Street

CONFIDENTIAL







